
The Formula  

The Weekend of June 6th was the first Step taken by Division 42 

in our participation of The Formula.  These first steps were taken 

by Roy Tally, Wes Miller, Paul Campbell, Gary Gray, and me. 

This was the starting point for our Formula Team. Our Team will need more players.  
 

“Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.” –Helen Keller  
 

“Coming together is a beginning. Keeping together is progress.  

Working together is success”.  -Henry Ford  
 

At the meeting we were reminded of who we are as Kiwanis members. We were reminded of 

The Value of Service and The Value of Leadership. We must plan to strengthen our Kiwanis 

Clubs, our success must continue and our Clubs must get stronger. We have had a Century of 

accomplishments and now it is time to shape our future.  
 

So… What is The Formula?  
  

The Formula is a member-led, multi-year initiative to strengthen Kiwanis membership in ex-

isting clubs and expand Kiwanis’ reach to communities that do not yet have the benefit of a 

Kiwanis club. The Formula is part of a strategic plan that leverages a structure to prepare Ki-

wanis for its next century of impact. It looks to spur a cultural change among Kiwanis mem-

bers and cultivate an environment of continual self-improvement among members and clubs  

The Formula reminds us about what we love about Kiwanis—and then inspires us to spread 

the word. It also provides us with actionable items for improvement opportunities for mem-

bers and our clubs.  

This is a grassroots effort. 97% of The Formula’s leaders are making the difference at the  

division level. They are two club counselors and one new club builder in each division. These  

Formula leaders bring additional capacity to our elected Kiwanis leaders.  
I am asking you to be part of the Formula:  
 

  Serve on your club’s membership committee       

  Be a club leader 

  Be a Formula leader      

  Invite a new member       

  Share the excitement!      

  Wear your pin or the Kiwanis logo!  
 

 Go to www.kiwanis.org/theformula and study it!  

LOVE IT. SHARE IT. LIVE IT 
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Connecting the Super Heroes of Service 

JULY 2014 



CONEJO VALLEY CREATES PIZZA-FEST 
Roger Klausler Reporting 

 
On May 27 we donated 30 non-fiction books for grades K through 5 to Conejo USD.  This is the second time that we have done this and 

we plan to repeat these gifts twice a year. 

Our club presented Hope of America Awards to Andrea Liu and Lauren Heller, members of the Newbury Park High School Key Club. 

We hosted the DCM on June 12, at which about 35 people attended, and served a jambalaya dinner. (Did you notice the jalapeño sausag-
es?)  Instead of the usual patriotic song, we presented a reading of the Six Permanent Objects of Kiwanis.   

Our first annual PizzaFest at Conejo Creek North on June 19 was a success, with all of the 6 vendors having their devotees and defenders.  
Our deepest appreciation goes to BJ’s Restaurant and Brewhouse, Pieology Pizzeria, Costco, Winner’s, Lamppost Pizza, and Domino’s for par-
ticipating and donating their delights. And thank you to the Newbury Park and Moorpark High School Key Clubs for selling raffle tickets and 
helping to serve. Next year we will have more vendors and will add activities for the kids.    

We had a no-host social at Bogie’s during happy hour on June 26th.   

Over the past few weeks we instituted wider use of social media by updating our Facebook account and web page, using meetup.com 
and AllAboutConejo.com to publicize our events, and encouraging our members who have Facebook accounts to “share” Conejo Valley Kiwa-
nis with their friends. 

On the 22nd Key Club members made blankets to be distributed to Childhelp and to foster children. 

 



SIMI VALLEY FAMILY GATHERS FOR PICNIC 
Madeleine Kolodziej Reporting 

 
Our annual Family Picnic was a great success, as shown in these pictures.  Our members, sponsored youth, friends and family feasted 

on hot dogs and hamburgers along with various side dishes prepared and served by Simi Valley Kiwanians.  There were games and con-
tests, fun and laughter enjoyed by all. 



MOORPARK SERVES VETS 
Ute Van Dam Reporting 

 
Moorpark Kiwanis Club supports the Memorial Day ceremony sponsored by the American Legion at Moorpark Veteran’s Memorial 

Park.  Kiwanians and Key Club members serve the community coffee and refreshments after the ceremony.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Moorpark High School Key Club President Kevin Nguyen, and Moorpark Kiwanians 
Margarita Assael and Sue Fitzgerald prepare snacks.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Moorpark Kiwanians and Key Club members smile for the camera!   



VENTURA PLANS AHEAD 
Matt Kohagen Reporting 

 
June was very busy for Ventura,  but July will be quiet; a good month for interclubs!   
We are gearing up for August activities.  On Saturday, August 2nd- The ARC 60th Anniversary Party Fred W. Robinson Classic Car Show 

will be held at Freedom Park at Camarillo Airport) from 10am-3pm.  Admission,is Free.   Ventura Kiwanis will be manning the Beer Booth.   
Then, on Saturday, August. 16th we will be hosting our annual Cool Breeze Century Bike Ride 

 

CAMARILLO CELEBRATES  BOY SCOUTS 
Allen Grizzard Reporting 

 

On Tuesday 10 June, Camarillo Kiwanis presented their yearly gift of $1,000 towards the Boy Scout Outreach Program. 

Darryl Sobelman (our Boy Scout liaison) presenting the check  

CONGRATULATION TO THE KIWANIS CLUB OF  
MANILA ON THEIR 50th ANNIVERSARY 
 

             1964-2014 

 On July 4, 1965, the Kiwanis Club 
of Santa Barbara sponsored the 
Kiwanis Club of Manila. 

 This month, they will be celebrat-
ing their 50th Anniversary.  We are 
very proud to be part of that cele-
bration.   The club has been doing 
good work for their community for 
50 years. 



THOUSAND OAKS AWARDS SCHOLARSHIPS 
John Prescott Reporting 
 
High Achieving Students Earn Ashcraft Grants 
 
 With Grandson Ross Ashcraft on hand to assist, Thousand Oaks Kiwanis Club member Barbara Ashcraft handed out generous schol-
arship grants of $1,000 each to three outstanding and deserving local high school graduates – Christopher Forbes, Meghan Lorenz, and 
Lauren Anderson – at the Club meeting of June 11, 2014.  Barbara first introduced Lauren and read passages from her essay and a letter of 
recommendation.  Lauren is generous with her own time in helping others, including volunteering at the hospital and at a camp for autistic 
children.  Her goal is a career in medicine.  Next came Meghan.  She is focused on genetic research, working towards identifying cancers 
that might have a hereditary basis, and helping doctors find cancer in its earliest stages.  Personal experience has shaped her outlook and 
focused her career ambitions. 
 
 Youth Committee chair Kris Schnell then introduced Christopher, who is a whiz at chemistry and hopes to pursue a career in medi-
cal research to help find ways to treat depression.  Kris wrapped up by acknowledging Barbara for establishing the scholarship program in 
memory of her late husband Mel, a Thousand Oaks Kiwanian in his own right.  Proud family members Eric Forbes, Casey Lorenz, Eric Lorenz, 
John Anderson, and Barbara Anderson, looked on, all beaming with pride. 
 
 President Randy Senzig broke tradition at this point, by inserting the quote for the day, which is usually the last word at the 
Club’s regular Wednesday morning meeting.  “You can never cross the ocean until you have the courage to lose sight of the shore.” – Chris-
topher Columbus.  Good words for our students as they prepare themselves for life.  
 
 



Don’t miss our next DCM on July 10!   

Cherice Gilliam, candidate for Cal-Nev-Ha Governor-Elect will be 

our speaker. 





LEADERSHIP TEAM 
 

Dee Talley, Immediate Past Lt. Governor 
deetalley8@gmail.com 
 

Bob Engler, Lt. Governor-Elect 
suebobe@aol.com 
 
 

Tony Antonelli, Treasurer 
tapharm01@verizon.net 
 

Paul Campbell, Membership 
paul@campbellgrouphomes.com 
 

Roy Talley, New Club Builder 
retalley@pacbell.net 
 

Wes Miller, Foundation Ambassador 
anewtec@aol.com 
 

Madeleine Kolodziej, Newsletter 
madi4svk@gmail.com 
 

Kathi Van Etten, Website 
kathivanetten@gmail.com 
 

Brendan Hendrick, EliMiNaTe Coordinator 
kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
 

Shane Kramer, Trustee for Region 10 
CNH Kiwanis District  
sdk1d@aol.com  

 

DIVISION 42 CLUBS 
 

CAMARILLO 
Meets Tuesday 12:00 Noon 
Round Table, 880 Arneill Road 
President:  Allen Grizzard-Paul 
allengrizzard@msn.com 
Secretary:  Cecilia Rexford 
aachskiwinsadvisor@gmail.com 
 

CARPINTERIA 
Meets Wednesdays 7:00 PM 
Memorial Bldg., 941 Walnut Avenue 
President:  Dorinda Macias 
dorinda@islandviewnursery.com 
Secretary:  Rosanna Swing 
rsrdswing@gmail.com 
 

CONEJO VALLEY 
Meets Tuesdays 12:00 Noon 
BJ's Restaurant, 3955 East Thousand 
Oaks  Blvd., Westlake Village  
President:  Tim Neal 
timneil@osterholt.com 
Secretary: Roger Klausler 
rklausler@gmail.com 
 

EAST VENTURA 

Meets  
Location TBA 
President:  Sharon Robinson 
shady3773@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Cathy Sheeler 
fishfry4us@yahoo.com 

MOORPARK 
Meets 1st Monday 7:00 PM 
Moorpark Chamber of Commerce,  
18 E. High  Street 
President:  Ute Van Dam 
vandamage@roadrunner.com 
Secretary:  Tom Anderson 
tqanderson@roadrunner.com 
 

OXNARD 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
The Tower Club, 300 E. Esplanade Dr., 
22nd  
President:  Jay Duncan 
Jay.duncan@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
Secretary:  Daniel Martinez 
daniel.martinez@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
 

SANTA BARBARA 
Meets Wednesday 12:00 Noon 
Mesa Café, 1972 Cliff Drive 
President:  Gary Gray 
gvgraycpa@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Anita Ho 
vol@volunteersb.com 
 

SANTA PAULA 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
Zapparelli’s Pizza, 598 W. Main St. 
President:  Dan Robles 
conan0421@hotmail.com 

 
SANTA SUSANA 
Meets Wednesday 12:15 PM 
1st St. Family Restaurant, 2025 First St. 
President:  Sonya Cohen 
kiwanisinfo@att.net 
Secretary:  Judy Bertonierre 
JeffsReTeam@gmail.com 
 

SIMI VALLEY 
Meets Wednes- day 7:00 AM 
Junkyard Café, 2585 Cochran St. 
President:  Don Sturt 
dsturt@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Mary Martin 
805-527-0760 ~ 
fmmartin7@sbcglobal.net 
 

SIMI VALLEY ONLINE 
Meets Online  1st Tuesday 7:30 PM 
www.kiwanisonline.org 
President: Ray Dempsey 
dempsey.r@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Keri Ferguson  
keriferguson@gmail.com 

 
 
 

SOUTH COAST 
Meets Tuesday 6:00 PM 
IHOP, 4765 Calle Real 
President:  Bill Bailey 
bill@jwbailey.com 
Secretary:  Richard Gardner 
gardn8j@cox.net 
 

THOUSAND OAKS 
Wednesday 7:15 AM 
Palm Garden, 495 Ventu Parkway 
President:  Randy Senzig 
randysenzig@tomortgage.net 
Secretary:  Gloria Dyok 
gloriadyok@verizon.net 
 

VENTURA 
Meets Friday 12:00 Noon 
Poinsettia Pavillion, 3451  Foothill Road 
President:  Bart Bleuel 
bbleuel@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Matt Kohagen 
EPTCB64@gmail.com 
 

VENTURA SUBURBAN 
Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday 6:30 PM 
Marie Callender’s, 1295 S. Victoria Ave. 
President:  Brendan Hendrick 
kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
Secretary:  Tracey Hendrick 
805-642-8661 ~ tnbhen@aol.com 

 
 

 

__________________________ 

KEY CLUBS 
Regional Advisor Key Clubs:   
Mike Van Etten 
region10mve@gmail.com 
Cell 213-276-8200 Home 805-520-0549 
 

Division 42 East Lt. Governor: 
Paolo Recto 
Santa Susana High School 
d42e.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
 

Division 42 West Lt. Governor:   
Haley Tuesday 
Oxnard High School 
d42w.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
 

KIWINS 
Regional Advisor:  Cecilia Rexford 
aachskiwinsadvisor@gmail.com 
 

Turquoise:  Karina Wang, Lt. Governor 
turquoiseltg1314@gmail.com 

 

mailto:sdk1d@aol.com


You don’t want to miss Santa Barbara’s Pancake Breakfast on August 2!  It’s a winner! 
Madi 


